
  
1 

The Trinity Trumpet 
A Monthly Newsletter Published by  

Trinity Lutheran Church, Pitsburg, OH  

April, 2020 

 
 
 

• Sharon Wirrig—Health 
• Mike Hangen—Health 
• Patty Sackett—Health 
• Jr Koos—Health 
• Jody Burns—Cancer 
• Mindy Brandon—Awaiting kidney 

transplant 
• John & Karen Davis & family 
• Ronda Hanes—Health 
• Maxine Didier– Healing 
• Kerry Young—Coma & for wife, 

Julia 
• JR Alltop 
• Holly McEldowney—Cancer 
• Sarah Wolfe—In Hospice, kidney 

failure 
• Kenny Hesler—Stroke 
• Frank Trimble—Illness 
• Greg Perry—Heart problems 
• Ev Kaiser—Heart problems 
• Kenny Johnson— Heart and 

 health issues 
• Jacob Riffle—Heart issues 
• Connie Rowland—Cancer 
• Aubree Myers—Lupus and MS 
• Marvin Brumbaugh—Cancer 
• Amanda Spahr—Brain issues 
• Joe Spahr—Heart issues 
• Reese Addington—10 year old with 

auto-immune disease 
• John Young—Cancer  
• Mary Philpot—Cancer 
• Aiden Snyder– Leukemia returned 
• Miranda Nolley (Katherine’s grand-

daughter)—Deployed to Kuwait 
• Crystal Proffitt—Health 
• Ray Chester 
• Zane Rhodehamel—Leukemia 
• Kelly VanDeGrift—Cancer 
• Dennis Riffle 
• Jason Couvutsakis—Medical is-

sues 
• Tony Matamoras—Health 
• Michelle Lawrence—Baby 
• David Netzley—Health 
• Bill Mahaffey—Chemo treatments 

• Bob & Rochelle Sadowski—House 
fire 

• Bobby Jagelski—Cancer 
• Auzzy Monroe—Diagnostic tests 
• Janice Rosenberger—Stroke 
• All families suffering with addiction 
• Tommy Scarlis—Brain tumor 
• Jason - Brain tumor 
• Dawn Oswalt—Cancer 
• Stephen Angles—Tourettes 
• Dave Sroufe—Back surgery 
• Brian Henderson 
• Jaimie Campbell 
• Shirley Hensel 
• Mary Ann Shellhaus—recovering 

from a stroke 
• Jack Myers—Heart issues 
• Jeannie Myers—Health 
• Pat Ferguson—Spinal surgery 
• Bob Harter 
• Lowell Unger 
• Ruth Baker 
• Jeanne Cassel—Alzheimers 
• Kevin Henninger—Cancer 
• Susie Weisenbarger—Cancer 
• Pat Netzley—Asthma, cold 
• Ruth Baker—Mental health 
• Julie Erk—Health 
• Jim Neitzelt—Heart issues 
• Jack Rademachir—Hospitalized 

with sepsis/dialysis 
• Carolyn Fourman—Heart issues 
• Crew Baker—RSV 
• Lois Baughman—Health 
• Nancy Longo—Heart surgery 
• Sierra Stryker—Sight & head trau-

ma 
• Sandra Williams—Eyes 
• Sandy Booher 
• Bob Tiborn 
• Cindy Lou—Knee surgery 
• Portia Boord & Family 
• Marilyn Fenstermaker— Cancer 

reoccurrence 
• Mrs. Henninger—Fertility 
• Eric Snyder—Return of brain  
    cancer 
• Jerry Higgins—Cancer 
• Robert Strunkenburg Family 

• Janet Gilliland—Cancer 
• Quana Tate—Complications from 

a stroke 
• Eli Brown—Leg infection 
• Charlotte Payne’s Daughter—

Stroke & paralysis 
• Mark Baker—Liver transplant 
• Irma Arling—Small stroke 
• Gary Hill—Lung cancer beaten 
• Victims of the coronavirus 
• Shirley Rhoades—Knee surgery 
• David Green—Peace 
• Any suffering from traumatic brain 

injury 
• Relief from locusts in East Africa 
• President, House, & Senate & oth-

er leaders 
• Freezing children in Syria 
• Bring people together in justice, 

decency, & dignity 
• Joseph Shumaker—Heart stent 
• Jerome Axton—Leg amputation 
• Camilla Migal—Hospice 
• Kirby & Lori Sutton—Business loss 
• Mark Groff—Pacemaker 
 
 

 

Prayer Concerns— Current and ongoing 

Prayer requests may be  
emailed at anytime to   

trinityprayers@woh.rr.com  
and upon receipt your request 

will be shared so that many 
will be praying immediately. 

Our sympathy  

to the families of  
 

Pastor Jim Castello 

Pat Fleury 

Al Fleury 

Chet Wirrig 
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PRAYERS & SQUARES  

QUILTING 

 
NO QUILTING IN APRIL 

 

DEADLINE FOR THE MAY ISSUE OF  THE TRINITY TRUMPET IS APRIL 21st.  

 
 
 
 

CANCELLED For April 

UPDATING OUR RECORDS….. 

How would you like to receive your monthly Trinity Trumpet?   
If you are currently receiving it by postal mail, perhaps you would 
like to change to email …  or visa versa.   
Or maybe you would like to receive it both ways.   
Maybe you would like to add someone to our mailing list.   
Please contact the church office at 937/692-5670 or email  
secretary@pitsburgtlc.org with any changes. 

OR 

Trinity Trumpet 

  Happy Viewing!   The Christian based mov-
ie “I Still Believe” , the true story of music 
star Jeremy Camp and his journey of love 
and loss, will be made available between 
March 27 and April 28 with a 48-hour view-
ing window.  On Demand platforms include 
Apple TV, Amazon Prime Video, Google 
Play, YouTube, and more.  Under normal 
conditions, “I Still Believe” would still be go-

ing strong at movie theaters.  However, with nearly every theater chain closed indefi-
nitely, On Demand provides an option for viewing ahead of the film’s availability for pur-
chase later on. 

This is a really good movie with a great message of faith through times of adversity and 
loss.  Its positive message about believing and trusting the Lord even when times are 
tough is a message sorely needed today.  I hope you are able to take advantage of this 
On Demand viewing opportunity, especially since our trip to the movie theater had to be 
cancelled. 

Available on your  
On Demand Platform 

 

                             WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES DURING  
 

Wednesdays, February 26 —April 8—12:00 pm 
   Worship service at St. Paul Lutheran Church, 131 E. 4th St., Greenville followed by a light lunch at 12:30  
Good Friday, April 10—12:00 pm 
   “The Way of the Cross” - Walking the cross through downtown Greenville, starting at St. Mary’s Church. 

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE AT TRINITY 

Maundy Thursday, April 9     April 12 
 6:00 pm  Seder Meal (RSVP)       8:00 am Early Worship Service 
        9:15 am Breakfast   
Good Friday, April 10     10:00 am Egg Hunt 
 7:00 pm Tenebrae Service          10:30 am Worship Service 

Check out  
the Sunday 
Devotionals 

and  
Children’s 
Bulletins 
printed in 

this  
newsletter 
as part of  

your 
“Church at 

Home”! 



3 

WELCA News for March 
 
 

The meeting opened with a short devotion about Jesus from the Max Lucado 
book entitled Jesus (a highly recommended read). We then had a lesson from a 
Women of Faith dvd as we munched on goodies proved by Pam Oswalt and Pat 
Netzley. 

The Mother/Daughter/Friend Banquet will be held on May 3. The evening’s Ital-
ian theme will include a nice dinner followed with entertainment by Noah Back. Noah is well known in the ar-
ea and has performed at many local venues including Greenville Memorial Hall (to a sold out crowd) and the 
Darke County Fair. This young entertainer in not only a phenomenal singer but is gifted on many instruments. 
Have your requests ready as he can perform many styles of songs. Check out YouTube for some examples. 
Our planning committee will meet March 30 at 12 noon to discuss the banquet. 

Time will tell, due to the virus, which activities will continue at Trinity. Fill your hearts and minds with prayers 
for the world! As of now, the usual Easter celebrations will happen. These include: The Palm Sunday Service 
(April 5) with children singing at 10:30 service, The Seder Meal Thursday, April 9 (sign up) - ladies to help, 
The Early Easter Service at 8:00 am, 9:15 am - breakfast (a carry-in), 10:00 am - Easter Egg Hunt, 10:30 am 
- Second Easter Service.  

Our next meeting, April 1, is important as we need helpers and ideas for various events. Women, please con-
sider serving your church through WELCA involvement. 

Judy Ulrich will be our April 1 hostess and I hope to see you there.  

                                                                                                                                                                              Marge Warner - WELCA President 937-623-2544 

 

2019-2020 WELCA OFFICERS 
 

Pres. - Marge Warner Vice President—Katherine Jump 
Secretary - PJ Musser Treasurer—Portia Boord 
Wernle Rep. - Judy Ulrich Quilting - Judy Ulrich and Linda Baker 
Dinner Chair - Katherine Jump Christmas Party Committee - Portia Boord and Linda Baker  
Sunshine Cards - Julie Kossler  Luncheon Chair - Linda Baker 
Giving Tree - Pat Netzley and Pam Oswalt  Mother-Daughter-Friend Committee - Vacant 
Devotions—Marge Warner 

  

  

  

  

   

  

 
 

Our group is excited to be using new curriculum for Sunday School. An excellent variety of stories, games, 
songs, and crafts will teach the kiddos many important Bible points about Jesus. The kids will actively be par-
ticipating. However, teacher help is needed on Sundays. This curriculum is easy to follow for the teacher and 
child. Please get involved with our children a couple of times a year. See the sign up sheet in the entry. I’m 
willing to help anyone interested. 
 

Coming in April - On Palm Sunday the kids will be singing at the front of the church a song called Palm Trees 
to Easter Garden. On Easter Sunday the kids will be singing at the front of the church a song called The 
Race. I have sent a copy of both songs home for the kiddos to practice. Your help would be appreciated! The 
songs are sung to familiar nursery rhyme tunes. 
 

The Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for 10:00 am on Easter Sunday following the 9:15 breakfast. I will need 
helpers to fill eggs. I will send them home (eggs and goodies) with some willing helpers. 
 

Our team meets the second Wednesday of the month and would love to have a few more of you to step up 
and help! 
 

Thanks, Marge Warner 937-623-2544 
 

The Team - Pam Oswalt, Linda Baker, Stephanie Kemp, Michelle Groff, Bev Erdmann, and Pastor Mel 

   ...News for  
         Pre-K through 
                  6th Grade 
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Dear Trinity Church, 

The verse above is sage advice from our Lord Jesus Christ.  He was talking to his disciples regarding his 
eminent passion and crucifixion, but His words are so relevant to our Coronavirus Crisis today.  In our faith 
tradition the heart is not only the seat of our emotions, for most of us we think of our hearts as the place 
where all important decisions are made.  The heart is also the place where we say God’s Holy Spirit dwells 
within us.  So, when Jesus commands us to not let our hearts be troubled or afraid, He’s addressing the 
deepest core of our human existence.   

Since the Coronavirus began its march across these United States, I’ve seen too many people react from 
what’s called their lizard brain.  The lizard brain refers to the oldest part of the brain, the brain stem, responsi-
ble for primitive survival instincts such as aggression and fear ("flight or fight").  This is the center of the brain 
that tells us the proper response to COVID-19 is to hoard exceedingly large quantities of toilet paper…   

As the effects of the crisis settle in and we hunker down for the long haul, anxiety and fear, along with sad-
ness and depression might all begin to invade our hearts as well.  When we’re faced with an enemy we can-
not see, one that can infect us without warning, it’s quite natural to become anxious and fearful.  If we allow 
our fear to take over our heart we begin to behave irrationally and do things like purchase way more hand 
sanitizer and cleaning supplies than we could possibly use in a year or more. 

How can we learn to control this lizard brain reaction to things that bring out these emotions in us?  A cou-
ple of years ago I led the adult Sunday school class through Max Lucado’s book titled “Anxious for Nothing.”  
In that book Lucado provides a great way for us to leave fear and anxiety behind and learn to stay CALM 
even in the worst of crises.  CALM is and acronym for a 4-step method to deal with those times when your “go 
to” emotion is fear or anxiety.  Here’s how it works: 

C: Celebrate God’s goodness!  Scripture tells us, “Rejoice in the Lord always, again I say re-
joice!” (Philippians 4:4)  Turn your attention away from your problems even just for a few minutes and 
celebrate how awesome God is.  

A: Ask God for help.  “Let your requests be made known to God.” (Philippians 4:6)  Lucado says when 
fear or anxiety knock on the door of your heart, ask Jesus to answer that door.  After all prayer isn’t a 
suggestion for Christians, we’re commanded to pray, and Jesus promises to give us what we ask for 
when we ask in His name. 

L: Leave your concerns with God.  Allow God to take control and let God do what he is so willing and 
able to do.  I recently had a problem with PJ’s laptop that I couldn’t fix so,  I took it to the repair shop.  
When I dropped it off, I trusted the computer tech to fix it.  I didn’t call 5 or 6 times a day to check up 
on it, nor did I stop by the shop to make sure he was attending to my repairs.  I left it with him and 
trusted his willingness and ability to fix the problem.  It’s hard to do that with God.  We continuously 
go back to ask over and over…  

M: Meditate about God’s blessings.  Saint Paul writes, Finally, beloved, whatever is true, whatever is 
honorable, whatever is just, whatever is pure, whatever is pleasing, whatever is commendable, if 
there is any excellence and if there is anything worthy of praise, think about these things.  Keep on 
doing the things that you have learned and received and heard and seen in me, and the God of 
peace will be with you. (Philippians 4:8-9)         

There you have it!  How can we respond to all the hardships this virus has imposed on us in a healthy way 
that doesn’t lead to a huge lizard brain reaction?  Stay CALM.  You can stay CALM right where you are in the 
safety of your home.  You don’t have to risk going out into a potentially infectious world.  Staying CALM 
doesn’t even cost you any money--it’s a free gift of God.  When you feel fear and anxiety or sadness and de-
pression taking over your heart, kick the devil out by Celebrating God’s goodness and Asking Jesus to help.  
Then Leave your problem with God and instead Meditate on things that are good and excellent and worthy of 
praise. 

Until we can safely gather together to encourage one another, please know you are loved and in my 
prayers.  Please stay in touch with your Church Family by calling one another or via text messages, Face-
Book, or whatever social means you able to use.  May God strengthen you and keep you in His Grace until 
we can safely meet face to face once again. 

You all have my peace and love in Christ Jesus, 

          Pastor Mel 

Do not let your hearts be troubled, and 

do not let them be afraid.  (John 14:27) 
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Mark Wood Visits Greenville City School 

Mark Wood, founding member of the Trans-Siberian Orchestra spent 
2 days at the Greenville City Schools working with all orchestra grade 
levels from 5th grade through Seniors.  They performed an outstanding 
Rock and Roll orchestra concert featuring many of our local students 
as soloists.  Mark spent 2 days mentoring, tutoring, and encouraging 
every orchestra student.  They each got to play his electric violin, 
which he invented.  Trinity’s Lexi Angles played along with the 5th and 
6th grade orchestra and with the entire Greenville City Schools Or-
chestra for the finale of the concert.  Mark Wood spends his time and 
extreme talent traveling to schools all over the world encouraging and 
energizing local school orchestras.  He raffled off one of his electric 
violin creations and all the money from the raffle as well as a portion 
of the sales from his merchandise went to the Greenville Orches-
tra.  Here’s a few pics from the event! 

 

 

Greetings to all our Trinity Family,   

There is nothing to report from the Council Meeting as it had to be cancelled. Church has been cancelled 
through March, and likely for the first Sunday in April with the Shelter in Place order from our Governor, but 
no decision has been made for Holy Week and Easter.  The council will see where we are and make that 
decision later.  There will be light at the end of the tunnel and it is the light of our Savior. 

I hope you are finding ways to keep in touch with each other to keep our bond strong.  We need to check on 
others and let it be known that we do care.  We have phones, computers, and snail mail to keep us connect-
ed and we should use them.  It means so much to someone to receive a call or whatever to check up on 
them and let them know that you care.  Let’s take care of our Church family. 

Take care of yourselves too.  If you can’t get out to go for a walk, open the door and get some fresh air.  It 
cleanses the mind and the body.  Keep in touch with God, too.  Prayer is the most calming activity ever. I do 
have hope that it will be alright.  Just recently they have announced a combination of existing medications is 
showing great promise at treating this virus.  Keep praying for God to help us out of this predicament and to 
heal those affected.  I know that the Bible tells us in Corinthians 13 that of faith, hope, and love, the greatest 
of these is love.   Right now, we need to focus on all 3 and trust in God’s great love for all of us. 

These are unusual times in our Church and our country.  No one knows just where we are going, but we all 
know who is in charge.  Our faith is what can carry us through this.  As I mentioned in my call, you can con-
tinue your donations to Trinity online at www.pitsburgtlc.org or just mail your offering to Trinity Lutheran 
Church, PO Box 64, Pitsburg, OH  45358.   

God bless you all and feel free to call me anytime at 937-678-0122 or 937-621-6748.  I’ll be home, unless 
I’m out for a walk in God’s great world. 

Bev Erdmann 
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 APRIL NEWS 
We have some new residents at Wernle that have not been chosen for the card show-
er yet.  Those with a March birthday DID receive birthdays cards and we also sent Val-
entine’s and St. Patrick’s Day cards to the new residents.   “Thinking of You” cards and 
Easter cards will be sent in April, too.  Following are the new residents who will still 
need to be selected for encouragement and celebration:  
 

 Cas K. (2/11/08) Dakota B. (2/1/03)  Tyler G. (3/1/04) 
 Camren B. (3/12/04) Alexander S. (6/25/04)  Jesse B. (8/24/07) 
 Clayton H. (11/20/01) Lucas C. (11/19/07) 
 
Here are several boys and two girls from our original list who have not been selected.  You can start partici-
pating in this project at any time this year.  Contact Judy at 937-417-5590 to sign up and receive directions of 
how you can make a difference in a young person’s life.  Remember how nice it is to get a cute, funny or in-
spirational card in the mail! 
 Dillon C. (2/12/05) Katlyn H. (2/21/03)  Amy D. (3/4/05) 
 JaWaun M. (3/10/06) Jordan V. (5/21/02)  Brandon S. (6/7/03) 
 Gerardo M. (6/15/04) Kylianne C. (7/17/03) Raul D. (8/2/03) 
 Devon H. (9/25/04) Nathan P. (10/16/01) Corey S. (10/27/06) 
 

We won’t let a month go by without every resident receiving a greeting card! 
 

Thirteen residents have been successful and returned home!  Prayers answered! 
 
 
If you can safely go to the church, check out the Giving Tree!  Colorful crosses have been placed on the 
“Giving Tree” to represent the “40 days of Lent”.  In that time leading up to Easter we have set aside our 
needs to sacrifice in order to give to those less fortunate.  In each cross there are items that the boys and 
girls of Wernle always need.  Some gift card ideas too so they can purchase something they want — or per-
haps an Easter treat! 
 

Thanks for all the donations you have given to Wernle. Keep Safe and Healthy till we meet again. 
 

Judy Ulrich, Wernle Rep. 
 

If you wish to send greeting cards or gifts to any of the residents, sign the card with your first name only and 
Trinity Lutheran Church if you want.  Place your card in the envelope unsealed, and write the recipient’s 
name on the outside.  Place this envelope in another envelope. 
 

Address your card to:      Use the church’s return address:   
 Attn:  Resident’s Greeting Card Inside!   Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Wernle Youth and Family Treatment Center  8520 Oakes Rd. 
2000 Wernle Rd., P O Box 1386     Arcanum OH  45304 
Richmond IN  47374-1386  

      

If you would like to include a gift card ($15-$25) for food or shopping, place it in the outer envelope.  Staff will 
need to monitor it and make plans for them to use it. 

 
   Birthdays during April: 
 

 Summer L. 4/12/03 Keaton S.  4/26/02  Chloe J. 4/28/05 
 

 
 

Tying the Fleece Blanket for Wernle….. We are planning to have a gathering for 
working on the fleece blankets with the confirmands, parents, and mentors but the date 
for this activity will have to be scheduled when it is safe for us to meet.  However, if you 
wish to work on a fleece blanket while you are confined to home, you will find the blan-
kets on a table in the basement of the church.  Several of you have chosen the blanket 
you would like to tie and your name is on the bag.  Sign the paper on the table if you 
take a blanket so we know who is working on them.  Thank you!       
                Judy Ulrich 937-417-5590 
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Homemade Face Mask 

From Judy Ulrich:   
 

Call if you have any questions and would like to help start this project at 
your house.  We have fabrics at church that could be used to assist you 
in this project.  The elastic will have to be purchased and Fourman’s  
Variety in Arcanum  is currently sold out.  They may have some on Fri-
day when their order comes in.  I’m not going out of the house.   
Judy’s phone numbers are 937-692-5054 or 937-417-5590. 
 
 
According to the CDC, fabric masks are a crisis response option when other supplies have been exhausted. 
 

“Prior to modern disposable masks, washable fabric masks were standard use for hospitals,” said Dawn Rog-

ers, MSN, RN, FNP-C, Patient Safety & Infection Prevention Office.  “We will be able to sterilize these masks 

and use them repeatedly as needed.  While it’s less than ideal, we want to do our best to protect our staff and 

patients during this pandemic.   

Following are directions to make face masks that can be donated: 

 What you will need - 

•  Cotton fabric, a pretty print is best. 

•  Rope elastic, beading cord elastic will work (you may also use 1/8” flat elastic) 

     (Editor Note:  I’ve heard that the elastic headbands sold at places like Dollar Tree will work.) 

• Cut the elastic 7” long and tie a knot at each end (DO NOT knot the ends of the flat. 

 

You can make two sizes—Adult or Child 
 

1. Put the right sides of cotton fabric together (Cut 9 X 6 for adult or 7.5 X 5 for 

child)  Be sure any fabric design is placed horizontally.   

2. Starting at the center of the bottom edge, sew to the first corner, stop.  Sew the elastic with the edge out 

into the corner.  A few stitches forward and back will hold this. 

3. Sew to the next corner, stop, and bring the other end of the same elastic to the corner and sew a few  

       stitches forward and back. 

4. Now sew across that top of the mask to the next corner.  Again put an elastic with the edge out. 

5. Sew to the next corner and sew in the other end of the same elastic. 

6. Sew across the bottom leaving about 1.5” to 2” open.  Stop, cut the thread.  Turn inside out. 

7. Pin 3 tucks on each side of the mask.  Make sure the tucks are the same direction. 

8. Sew around the edge of the mask twice. 

 

A video of these instructions can be found on www.deaconess.com/masks or many other YouTube.com sites. 
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One Link in the Team… 

Below is a picture of our friend, Lin.  Ivy met Lin last year at our neighborhood running track. Lin seemed to 
be looking for friends and invited Ivy to a daily “Thai/English language exchange”.  It seemed like the perfect 
opportunity to share our faith and build a deeper relationship, but Ivy was already feeling swamped.  Sensing 
God telling her to say “no” (while simultaneously feeling like a “bad missionary”), she only visited Lin a few 
times. 
 

A couple months later, we helped a new English-speaking student, 
“Crystal* move into our neighborhood.  Since Crystal’s primary focus 
was learning Thai, Ivy networked her and Lin together.  They hit it off 
immediately.  Through their relationship, we were able to get Lin an 
audio Bible.  Since then, Lin has been listening to the Bible and is now 
making friendships with the local Thai church. 
 

We love seeing how God uses teams of people to draw individuals to 
Himself.  We did not have the availability of Crystal or the cultural rela-
tivity of the local Thai believers, but God graciously used our family as 
a bridge to connect His team. 
 
 

Time at Wycliffe Headquarters… 
 

We continue to be grateful for smooth transitions for our girls.  In 
February the Wycliffe Headquarters ran a  “re-entry” program for 
our kids and several other missionary families while the adults at-
tended their own training.  We left feeling a little more prepared to 
help Bible Translation students back in Thailand.  Please continue 
to pray for our kids (and us) as we all begin for a new round of 
goodbyes to friends at our church and headquarters. 
 

 
 
 

 
Next Stop, New Hampshire… 
 

On March 31 we’ll begin traveling up the coast toward New Hamp-
shire.  Please pray for safe travels and good health during our two 
weeks on the road.  We plan to be in New Hampshire April 11-
June 9.  Please pray that we can find a good balance between 
connecting with supporting churches, working remotely, and visit-
ing with Nate’s family. 
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MARCH 

DATE GREETERS READERS ACOLYTES FLOWERS 

5 Rob & Jennifer Arling    

12—8 AM Tony & Linda Baker    

12—10:30 AM Kathy Kathman  Robby Arling  

19 Mark & Pam Oswalt    

26 Brad & Miranda Harleman  Trudie Arling Brad & Miranda Harleman 

APRIL Celebrations 

6 Marvin & Carolyn Fourman 
9 Greg & Pam Barga 
13 Stanley & Mary Lamb 

17 Terry & Diane Warner 
30 Tom & Brenda Tauscher 

Anniversaries 

Birthdays 
 
 

1 Brandon Groff 
 Rita Erdmann 
2 Brooklyn Proffitt 
 Sherri Shelley 
 Terri Brumbaugh 
4 Barry Ulrich 
5 Carla Hesler 
 Kimberly Harleman 
6 Bucky Burrell 
8 Lucas Witters 
 Pam Barga 
9 Andrew McKibben 
 Ed Muhlenkamp 
10 Bill Ulrich 
 Todd Ulrich 

 
 
11 Bradly Burrell 
 Nina Unger 
 Nychelle Cool 
15 Elizabeth Erdmann 
17 Diane Hesler 
18 Josh Schmitmeyer 
19 Angelo Morelli 
 Beth Hein 
 Cody Troutwine 
 David Wills 
20 Jake Warner 
 Keith Witters 
 Ryan Garwood 
21 Bryanna Diceanu 

 
 
22 Donna Thompson 
23 Aubree Myers 
 Lexie Angles 
 Michael Martin 
25 Kalysta Thobe 
26 Blake Gettinger 
 Stephanie Vanatta 
27 Sarah Beard 
28 Kami Schmitmeyer 
29 Jake Angles 
 Teresa Neitzelt 
30 Linda McKibben 
 Madison Sagan 

 
 
1 Pat Netzley 
3 Jamey Rismiller 
      Linda McKibben 
6 Kristen Netzley 
7 Allison Warner 
8 Dana Heckman 
     Terry Altic 
9 Jennifer McKibben 
12 Marvin Fourman 
13 Debra Harleman 
 
 

14 Joshua Long 
 Kristen Sarver 
 Mallory Long 
 Pamela Oswalt 
 Roxanne Groff 
 Sarah Sarver 
 Zachary Long 
15 Caleena Hesler 
 Claudette Diceanu 
 Vicki Ressler 
 Elizabeth Erdmann 
 

 
 
17 Emily Warner 
18 Mark Oswalt 
 Ronnie Bridenbaugh 
20 Katie Ressler 
21 Tracy Muhlenkamp 
25 Brent Shofner 
26 Ashton Myers 
 Sierra Bruner 
27 Marie Beard 
29 Jackson Baker 
 Paul Barga 
30 Pam Myers 

Baptisms 
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